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Meeting Minutes 
March 27, 2023 

BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING@ I :30 P.M. 
WESTMINSTER TOWN HALL, ROOM 222 

In Attendance: Mr. Ed Simoncini, Chair, Dr. Michael Popik, Ms. Abigail Conlin, Health 
Agent, Ms. Stephanie Wiseman, Administrative Assistant, Mr. Robert Carpenter, 
Assistant Health Agent 

In Attendance via Team Meets: Mr. Matt Pearson 

Call to Order 
March 2711', 2023 at 1 :30 pm in room 222
We are recording for purpose of meeting minutes. 

Approvals 

► Flu Vaccines & MPHN
o Discuss and vote whether to allow MPHN to purchase/hold the flu

vaccines
Ms. Conlin explained that MPHN is purchasing enough flu vaccines to run 2 clinics for 
us. They can purchase, hold, and administer the vaccine. Which means that we would no 
longer need to purchase through Sanofi, saving approximately $10,000.Dr. Popik asked if 
this would be just flu or could it also include the covid vaccine. MPHN will also be 
receiving state covid vaccines. Mr. Simoncini asked if someone is not insured would they 
still be vaccinated. Ms. Conlin will ask MPHN. Mr. Simoncini stated that he would like 
it to continue to be that no one is turned away. Dr. Popik makes a motion to approve 
going with MPHN for the purchase of our flu vaccine for the 2 flu clinics, on the 
condition thatthey will not turn anyone away. Mr. Simoncini seconds the motion. 
Mr. Matt Pearson "aye", 
Dr. Michael Popik "aye", and 
Mr. Simoncini "aye" 
All in favor. 3-0 Unanimous. Approved 

► Public Hearing
o Discuss and vote on whether to hold a public hearing for the continuation

of the well moratorium
Mr. Simoncini notes we will be voting on the well moratorium extension during the 2nd

meeting in April, he suggests ifwe think the well moratorium will not be extended we 
should hold a public hearing, if we think it will be extended there is no need to hold a 
hearing as it seems 100% of the residents want the extension of the well moratorium. Dr. 
Popik thinks listening to the public is impmtant and unless there is some scientific data to 
stop it, he feels it should he extended maybe 6 months. Mr. Pearson would like it 




